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                  SCCA minutes of meeting held at SUNY Cobleskill 

                                College on May 22, 2014.

                   SCCA’s Vice President Dave Wood called the meeting to order at 7:10 with the 
                 pledge of allegiance with 11in attendance. Clubs represented were Whitetails Unlimited, 

            Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long Path North Hiking, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod & Gun, Richmondville Fish & Game, Cave Country Riders, Wild Bore & Coon Skin Club, Schoharie County NWTF. May minutes were approved with a motion from Ray Zeh seconded by Willy Karlau. The treasurer’s report for April was approved with a motion from Glen Patterson, seconded by Carl Stefanick. Board of Directors positions were voted on, Glenn Patterson, Carl Stefanick, and John Hornauer were elected which are one year terms.   
The prizes for the Kayak raffle are all set and the tickets have been picked up and are being sold. Contact Mike Zeh 265-4961 if you want to help selling tickets. 2 each Kayaks or $500 is first prize. Michelle Linnane from Stonewall Boarding & Game Preserve who has agreed to donate a six bird (chukar) hunt for 2nd prize, Whitetails Unlimited donated a 50 cal. Black Powder Rifle for the third prize, Schoharie Ridge Runners (NWTF) has promise SCCA a framed print for 4th prize, Senator Seward & Assemblyman Lopez have both promise another $100 donation each for 5th & 6th prizes, NBT And Bank of Richmondville have agreed to supply $50 gift certificates each for 7th & 8th prize. Thank you Dick Shaul, Shaul’s Roofing for sponsoring the printing cost of the raffle tickets.

Carl Stefanik has finished the 2014 SCCA Activity Report for handing out at the Sunshine Fair. He has mailed copies to all the local libraries and gave some copies out at the Wildlife Festival in Cobleskill. We will have some copies made for the fair booth display and handouts.  
Reviewed scholarship applications from Jason Gagnon & Matthew Best for a project on the movement of small mouth bass in the Schoharie Creek between Central Bridge and Sloansville. They will do their presentation next semester splitting the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Award. Reviewed another scholarship application from David Lucykanish who is analyzing the effect of zebra mussels on the recruitment of Lake Trout at Otsego Lake in Cooperstown. He will also do his presentation next semester.    

Ray Zeh requested that SCCA membership come up with some other ideas or scholarship projects. 

Reviewed SCCA American Express savings account, looking for anniversary date for guaranteeing investments.

Question were raised about the cost of CWD testing, does it come from Conservation Fund/License sales?

The membership reviewed the possibility of having a BB or pellet gun target range setup at the fair booth. Liz Reinhart will discuss with Sunshine Fair Board of Directors. Need to think about insurance cost also. 

SCCA membership voted to donate $100 to the Walk For Life Cancer Fund. Motion by Doug Handy, seconded by Liz Reinhart. 

Reviewed new procedure for boat permit requirements for New York Power Authority at Blenheim/Gilboa. No permit required now, just check in at Minekill State Park for launching boat for lower reservoir and the Guard shack on the Velenti Road for launching on the upper reservoir.
SCCA has received the funding request from the Schoharie County Board of Supervisors for the 2014 Budget.       

National Shooting Sports Foundation: Hunting on Public Lands at Risk!

You may have seen the news that the Humane Society of the United States (HSUS), along with other anti-hunting groups and individuals, filed a petition with the Interior Department demanding rules against hunting with traditional ammunition on public lands - one-fifth of the total land area in the U.S.

We warned this was coming after their playbook was discovered. After all, this is the same HSUS that is run by Wayne Pacelle, who has made his goals known:

"If we could shut down all sport hunting in a moment, we would." (The Kingman Daily Miner, 30 December 1991). "We are going to use the ballot box and the democratic process to stop all hunting in the United States. We will take it species by species until all hunting is stopped in California. Then we will take it state by state." (Full Cry Magazine, 1 October 1990). 
The 50 page-petition is littered with junk science and fails to make the case that the use of traditional ammunition is a threat to wildlife populations or to humans that would warrant such a drastic action. Are we really to believe USUS finds hunting acceptable just so long as hunters use alternative ammunition?  Hunters, sportsmen and target shooters aren't gullible.  We know better than to trust HSUS with setting hunting policy for the entire country. But we can't assume the Obama Administration's Interior Department is on our side.

Call Interior Secretary Sally Jewell today at 202-208-3181 and tell her to reject this scientifically baseless petition from HSUS to ban traditional ammunition. Let the Department of the Interior know that requiring the use of alternative, non-lead ammunition, is nothing more than a back-door way to ban hunting by raising the price of participating in an American sporting tradition. Make sure to tell them:

There is no sound science to support banning traditional ammunition used by hunters for centuries.

Don't allow the Humane Society and other anti-hunting groups to advance their end game of banning all hunting through the tactic of by banning the use of traditional ammunition for hunting on public lands.

There is absolutely no adverse wildlife population impact that warrants such a drastic measure.

There is no evidence that consuming game taken with traditional ammunition poses a human health to hunters and their family.

Hunters are the original conservationists.  Excise taxes (11%) raised from the sale of traditional ammunition the HSUS and others unfairly demonize is a primary source of wildlife conservation funding. Banning traditional ammunition will harm the very animals HSUS claims to care about. 

Call your officials today: 
New York State DEC: New York has some of the nation’s largest and most beautiful State Parks. With discounted rates at State campgrounds this summer, we’re making it easier than ever to explore the great outdoors. Today we are pleased to announce the Early Summer Camping Special for 112 state campgrounds across New York. The special offer includes $5 per night off regular rates through June 26 for campers making reservations using the promo code EARLYCAMP14. Book your campground online at newyorkstateparks.reserveamerica.com or over the phone at 800.456.CAMP. The deal covers virtually all campgrounds operated by New York State Parks and the Department of Environmental Conservation in nearly every region. Before booking the Early Summer Camping Special, be sure to check out our new online campground virtual tours to get a firsthand look at select campgrounds.

New State Regulations Target Aquatic Invasive Species. Boaters Using DEC Lands to Launch Boats or Other Watercraft Are Now Required to Clean and Drain Boats Prior to Launch. As part of an aggressive effort to prevent invasive species from entering and damaging New York water bodies, the State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) today adopted new regulations that require boaters to remove all visible plant and animal materials from boats, trailers and associated equipment, and to drain boats prior to launching from DEC lands. The regulations, which are effective today, pertain to all DEC boat launches, fishing access sites and other DEC lands where watercraft such as boats, kayak or canoes, can be launched into the water.

"New York State continues to work with its state, local, federal and environmental partners to protect water bodies from destructive invasive species," DEC Commissioner Joe Martens said. "Boats, trailers and associated equipment are common pathways for spreading aquatic invasive species. These new regulations will help reinforce the message that boaters need to clean their equipment of any clinging plant and animal materials and drain their boats prior to launching at lands administered by DEC."

Boaters should take the following steps to ensure that their boat, trailer and equipment are free of aquatic invasive species: Visually inspect the boat, trailer and other fishing and boating equipment and remove all mud, plants and other organisms that might be clinging to it. Materials should be disposed of in one of the Nuisance Invasive Species Disposal Stations installed at many DEC boat launches, in the trash or at an upland location away from the launch ramp. Drain the boat's bilge and any other water holding compartments such as live wells, bait wells and bilge tanks. This does not apply to water associated with sanitary systems or drinking water supplies. Drying boats is also highly recommended but is not required under the new regulations. Boaters who are unable to dry their boats between uses should flush the bilge and other water holding compartments with water, preferably at a temperature of 140 degrees Fahrenheit. Microscopic larval forms of aquatic invasive species, such as zebra mussels and spiny waterflea, can live in as much as a drop of water. To ensure that these organisms are not accidentally spread, anything holding water should be dried, flushed or disinfected with hot water to ensure that these aquatic invasive species are not spread. Additional information on AIS and disinfection recommendations can be found on the DEC website. The new regulations are available on the DEC website.

Boaters intending to boat on Lake George this year are also reminded that the Lake George Park Commission has enacted new regulations that require all boats to be inspected for aquatic invasive species prior to use. Additional information on this new mandatory boat inspection program can be found on the Lake George Boat Inspection site (which can be found in the right hand column of this page).

New Boat Launch Now Open at Round Lake: State-of-the-art Facility will Provide Public Access to a Popular Capital District Fishery. New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Joe Martens today announced that a new DEC boat launch facility is now open on Round Lake. The boat launch located off of Route 9 in the Village of Round Lake, Saratoga County, officially opened on May 24.

"Fishing and boating are popular recreation activities that offer an escape from the everyday rigors of life, and these projects will provide additional access for people of all ages and abilities to enjoy a great outdoor experience," said Commissioner Martens. "This site was completed with $450,000 of New York Works funding and is an example of the commitment that Governor Cuomo has made to improving fishing access as part of his NY's Open for Fishing and Hunting Initiative."  The Round Lake boat launch includes parking for nine trailers with vehicles and eleven additional vehicles, a concrete launch ramp, boarding dock and informational kiosk. A separate launch area for kayaks and canoes is also provided at the site. "Round Lake provides outstanding fishing and boating opportunities for Capital District residents and we are extremely pleased to have had the ability to work with the Village of Round Lake and the Town of Malta on this collaborative effort to establish safe public access to the lake on Village-owned land," Commissioner Martens added.  "I am pleased to join in celebrating the opening of this new boat launch on Round Lake," said Senator Hugh T. Farley. "This is a wonderful new asset to the Village and the region. Through the creation and support of boat launches, the Department of Environmental Conservation partners with local communities to provide citizens with access to our wonderful water resources. I congratulate all those who were involved in making this new facility a reality."

Village of Round Lake Mayor, Dixie Lee Sacks said, "This is a terrific improvement to the Village of Round Lake and the surrounding area. I know that the fishermen are anxiously awaiting the opening and I hope the launch is enjoyed by all." Saratoga County Board Chairman and Malta Supervisor Paul Sausville said, "DEC's new Round Lake boat launch provides access to an amazing and biologically rich connection of ponds, wetlands and waterways. The solitude of these waters will be enjoyed by thousands of local residents for decades to come."

Round Lake provides excellent fishing for largemouth bass, northern pike and sunfish and was very popular with anglers until the informal access to the lake was cut-off due to safety concerns. The new boat launch now provides safe access to the lake for both cartop and trailered boats.

Tim Duffy promoted to Director of Law Enforcement – Congratulation Tim!!!! 
We are hearing Gene Kelly, Region 4 Director is leaving. Thank you Gene for all your support. 

Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on June 25th @ 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.
SUNY Cobleskill College: Shawna Mitchell, President of the Wildlife & Fisheries club has requested the SCCA to help with sending four students to present posters at the National American Fisheries Society meeting in Quebec in August. The meeting is from August 17th-21st. She will be presenting two posters, one on the paddlefish study she has been working on and one on the endangered gilt darters that the students have raised on campus and released in the Allegheny river. Jeff Brown will be presenting on a trout tracking study that was conducted in Schoharie County and Eric Malone and Alec Zerbian will be presenting on the flood effects from the 2011 hurricanes on Schoharie County streams. These posters will be showcased to thousands of professionals the research that our students have been doing all throughout Schoharie County. It will give us a chance to put such an ecologically diverse county on the map. It will also give us a chance to make connections with professionals that will further our careers as fisheries biologists.  I can't tell you how much this would be appreciated! The students reported that Mallet pond needs the garbage picked up, promoting carry in/carry out. Parking area being used for parties with fire pit. College students are scheduling a clean up. Cobleskill Holding pond has a new ramp installed across the wet spot for access to trout pond; trash cans are provided but not being used, promote carry-in/carry-out, revamping the kayos bulletin board.      

 Schoharie County Pistol League: Contact for information – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are three teams with shooting at three different clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: For information contact -  info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenberg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Check out our website and try our web-cam. Next club meeting is March 17, 2014. 

Sharon Pathfinders Club: The club meetings are held on the 3rd Wed. of each month @ 7:00 PM. For meeting place check their website:  sharonpathfinders.org  POC: Greta Peterson 607-264-3262 callhome@OECBLUE.com 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club plans on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of May. Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners -The chapter is working with the college students who want to start meeting at the college. The NWTF Banquet was held on April 5, 2014 @ Elks Lodge in Esperance, NY with over 70 in attendance, raffled or auctioned 7 guns. For information contact:  Dave Hendrick Phone:  (518) 657-1787. 
Summit Conservation Club: The club will sponsor the June SCCA meeting. The club has finished their breakfast & stuffed pizza until next fall.   

Schoharie County Trappers: POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715  

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday beginning in Feb. in the Home Economic Building. The meeting room is upstairs and to the right. Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road).  Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road). Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309 Website address: www.ClearwaterTU.org  
Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be held on August to review the banquet auction package for September’s banquet. At the June meeting items were selected. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has once again donated a 50 caliber Black Powder Gun to SCCA for their Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill. The membership has also approved a $250 scholarship for Robert Gaige.   
Long Path North Hiking Club: Next meeting will be at the Schoharie Library on July 17th, 6PM.  The membership is now at 181. The members who have not paid their 2013 dues by September will be dropped. Had several hikes during March, April & May. Planning a highway clean-up on May 22. POC is Harold Guest – 827-6514. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Short sleeve shirt are $10, Long sleeve shirts are $20. Dues are due in September.  All members receive a newsletter. Trail maps are also available. For other questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 3 new members voted in 4 more applications read at June’s meeting, 41 in attendance. 5 Dec. raffle tickets drawn. 22 shoots will start again on June 10th on Tuesday nights every other week – 5 PM – John Osinski is POC. The new trap machine has been installed and up and running. Sent in request for DEC inspection for approval on reimbursement (close to $7000). The guns are in for the next December Raffle, ticket are printed so you can get tickets to sell. See Jeff & or Dick for tickets. Club will received one scholarship application from a club member which was approved. Robby Gaige received the $250 award. The $250 Scholarship for a senior at Middleburgh High School was awarded to Katelyn Addison. Fishing derby was held on June 14th. POCs were Steve Czachor and Ed Lindsey. Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). Robert Gaige finished his Eagle Scout project rebuilding the outdoor archery targets. The pot holes in the club’s road were filled in, new speed signs were put up to slow down traffic entering and leaving the club property. Joe Kopacz Jr. won the Grace race in the men’s class. It was reported that Life members, Frank Coons and Gerald Hamm were both in the Hospital. Bill Chase, sales representative for Kaeser Blair Best Buys who sells hats & tee shirts, banners or other advertisement products handed out catalogs to interested members. His POC info is 518-376-0305 or email bchase1@nycap.rr.com.  Guest Douglas Stinson who in heading up the S.A.W. (Schoharie Area Wild) requested the floor and asked for volunteers. This is a coalition of volunteers organized through Schoharie Area Long Term that is focused on mitigation of flood risk to, the resiliency of, and the long-term sustainability of communities of the Schoharie valley region. For more information call 518-702-5017 or visit dougs@saltrecovery.org.     
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Next meeting will be on August 5. The club members helped the Middleburgh Rotary Club sponsor the canoe/kayak race held on April 26. There were between 110 -120 entries. Next year we will be asking the membership for more help because of the time it takes s to start the race and how long before they finished (over 3 hours). The club sent flowers for Gerald Felter, who pasted away earlier this spring. The membership reviewed the need to repair the 900 foot Nature Trail behind the Middleburgh School. Some funds maybe needed for material but mostly labor. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses.       
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on June 26th @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Summit Conservation Clubhouse off Bear Gulch Lake Rd. in Summit. 
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